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Pier Road Closure, St Kilda

Notice is given to restrict the passage of vehicles on the section of Pier Road between Jacka Boulevard and the Royal Melbourne Yacht Squadron in accordance with the Local Government Act 1989 (the Act), Section 207 (Power of Council over traffic) and Schedule 11, Clause 9 (Power to place obstructions or barriers on a road permanently) (known as the ‘road closure’). 
Any person may make a written submission on the proposal to Council. Written submissions can be made online at haveyoursay.portphillip.vic.gov.au, or posted to ‘Pier Road, St Kilda – proposed road closure’ at City of Port Phillip, Private Bag 3, PO St Kilda VIC 3182. 
All written submissions received by Council on or before 5 pm Monday 12 June 2023 will be made publicly available on Council’s website as part of a report to be considered by Council in accordance with Section 223 of the Act, at an Ordinary Council meeting scheduled to be held on 19 July 2023 from 6.30 pm in the St Kilda Town Hall, 99a Carlisle Street, St Kilda.
If you (or a person acting on your behalf) wish to speak to your submission, you must complete a ‘Request to speak’ form, available on Council’s website at www.portphillip.vic.gov.au
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